

Board of Directors Rizal Aliga Ron Bowen Robert Briseño Adjoa McDonald Gary Salvadori

General Manager Gabe Lanusse

# GREATER VALLEJO RECREATION DISTRICT

**Mission Statement:** Building community and enhancing quality of life through people, parks, and programs. Website: www.gvrd.org

395 Amador Street, Vallejo, CA 94590-6320 • 707-648-4600 • FAX 707-648-4616

Facility and Development Committee Minutes
Monday, April 18, 2022
3:00 p.m.
Administrative Office-Board Room
395 Amador Street

**In attendance:** Director Salvadori, Director Bowen, General Manager Lanusse, Maintenance Superintendent Nuno

Meeting began: 3:00 PM

# 1. Glen Cove Tennis/Pickleball Courts- Design Ideas

Discussion on options presented by staff for designs on pickleball courts. The committee recommended to move forward with one of the options to add two more pickleball courts in the same area where currently have two pickleball courts and keep the existing tennis courts.

## 2. Grant Mahony Upgrades

Maintenance Superintendent Nuno gave an update on the improvements of Grant Mahony Park; staff put and RFP for installing lights in the park pathways. Staff will be reviewing the proposals by the end of the month.

## 3. Update on the Vallejo Community Center Project

Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that the contractor began working on the demolition of the Vallejo Community Center upgrades for the kitchen, ADA, and electrical.

### 4. Update on 395/401 Amador Street Building Upgrades

Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that the contractor continues working on the 401 building; the contractor is making progress and is currently working on the drywall on the new board room and the restrooms.

#### 5. Update on Hiddenbrooke Park

General Manager Lanusse reported that he is getting emails from the Hiddenbrooke community about converting the bocce ball courts to synthetic. Maintenance Superintendent Nuno mentioned that staff did community outreach on the option of converting bocce ball to synthetic.

### 6. Update on Terrace Park

Staff reported that we are getting proposals and designs for new playgrounds using the Prop 68 per capita funds approved by the State. Once we have all the designs from the vendors, staff will be doing a community outreach presenting the designs.

### 7. Hanns Park Disc Golf

General Manager reported that we are waiting on the designs for the signage of the course; also, staff is working with an architect to generate plans for the stairs on the disc golf course.

#### 8. Children's Wonderland Shade Structures

Maintenance Superintendent Nuno reported that staff is working on getting proposals to install two shade structures in the Park; the additional shade structures will be just like the existing shade structures on the Park.

Adjourned at 4:05 PM